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FIRE CHIEF'S MESSAGE
Welcome to the third quarter newsletter of 2021 from Humboldt Bay Fire. I said a year ago that it seems like

this year keeps delivering tremendous challenges, and Humboldt Bay Fire continues to meet them head-on

and that certainly seems to still be where we are!

In yet another devastating wildfire season we sent a crew to the Dixie Fire in the Lassen National Forest in

Plumas County, this fire is currently at 963,309 acres! Engine 8136 was deployed as part of a Humboldt County

Task Force and operated in many divisions and capacities all over the incident for 20 days.

Enhance effective staffing

Create comprehensive data analysis program

Strengthen disaster preparedness

Build community engagement

The COVID-19 delta variant surge experienced across the country and world in August

affected our personnel with a few breakthrough cases that required us to reinstitute

the highest level of COVID-19 safety protocols. We also developed rapid internal testing

capabilities to better serve our firefighters. We continue, and expect to maintain for the

future, the highest levels of personal protection on all emergency calls to protect our

firefighters and the community we serve.

Our five-year strategic plan was revised through our steering committee and approved

by our Board. Our focus is on four primary goals that best serve our mission of

commitment to community service through leadership, vision, and integrity. These

goals include:

Our medical director, Dr. Eric Gerdes, was recognized for his exceptional service to our firefighters and

organization through the COVID-19 pandemic. At our September JPA Board meeting a resolution was read by

Battalion Chief Tim Citro acknowledging all of the amazing contributions Dr. Gerdes has made in guiding us

through the last 18 months of the pandemic, and prior with our Paramedic Program.

Engineer Mike Tyson made an incredible water rescue and received awards from the American Red Cross and the

California Ambulance Association. Great work Mike! See the story in the newsletter.

Lastly, Fire prevention Week starts today and we have lots of great virtual activities for everyone to participate in.

Please see the schedule in the newsletter and visit our website and social media for more information. This year’s

theme is learning the sounds of fire safety through Smoke and Carbon Monoxide alarms:

“Hear a beep, get on your feet, Hear a chirp, make a change”.

 

Thank you for all your support!

Sean Robertson

Fire Chief



2021 Q3 (JULY - SEPTEMBER) INCIDENT STATISTICS



In honor of the victims and fallen

heroes of 9/11, Humboldt Bay

Firefighters lowered the flag and

performed a salute at the site of the

Fallen Firefighter Memorial in Eureka,

CA at 8:46 A.M., the same time the

first plane hit Tower One 20 years

ago. 

RESTORED: Thank you so much for all the

community support and for everyone who

helped restore the Fallen Firefighters

Memorial Eureka, CA to its original glory!

Special shout out to the City of Eureka,

Advanced Security Systems, and Richard

Geisel - we couldn't have done it without you.

 

On the morning of September 13, 2021, just

two days after concluding a September 11

tribute at the Fallen Firefighters Memorial

Humboldt Bay Firefighters discovered the

site had been vandalized

Read about what happened here.

9/11 Tribute and The Fallen Firefighter

memorial update

A local businessperson has offered a $1,000 reward for information leading to the identification

and arrest of the suspect in the vandalism of the Humboldt Bay Fire Fallen Firefighter Memorial

in Clarke Plaza, Eureka. 

If you have information that could lead to the identification and arrest of the involved suspect(s),

please contact Suzie Owsley with the Eureka Police Department at sowsley@ci.eureka.ca.gov or

(707) 441-4373.

Thank you to the businessperson for the generous reward offer!

https://www.facebook.com/FallenFirefightersMemorialEurekaCA/?__cft__[0]=AZUYqnsJVFYfmwMnxil1dpmr5wJ2WyMfr1KpNW2es--ZpjxlvvqaMAPpqjVxRDIqguhDPLRCW5z3u4-jlr1mlQHbIrzwQ_AsPHXd2F164aff4LLC_HTX__jhyRdSBRl8mg6-RSdeJTliLz5OafkIDQCxSBaZF3WDIF-t-bB3h73sDMry4JL6NaT7llwVVoL3MQw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CityofEureka/?__cft__[0]=AZUYqnsJVFYfmwMnxil1dpmr5wJ2WyMfr1KpNW2es--ZpjxlvvqaMAPpqjVxRDIqguhDPLRCW5z3u4-jlr1mlQHbIrzwQ_AsPHXd2F164aff4LLC_HTX__jhyRdSBRl8mg6-RSdeJTliLz5OafkIDQCxSBaZF3WDIF-t-bB3h73sDMry4JL6NaT7llwVVoL3MQw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/adv.sec.systems/?__cft__[0]=AZUYqnsJVFYfmwMnxil1dpmr5wJ2WyMfr1KpNW2es--ZpjxlvvqaMAPpqjVxRDIqguhDPLRCW5z3u4-jlr1mlQHbIrzwQ_AsPHXd2F164aff4LLC_HTX__jhyRdSBRl8mg6-RSdeJTliLz5OafkIDQCxSBaZF3WDIF-t-bB3h73sDMry4JL6NaT7llwVVoL3MQw&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/richard.geisel.334?__cft__[0]=AZUYqnsJVFYfmwMnxil1dpmr5wJ2WyMfr1KpNW2es--ZpjxlvvqaMAPpqjVxRDIqguhDPLRCW5z3u4-jlr1mlQHbIrzwQ_AsPHXd2F164aff4LLC_HTX__jhyRdSBRl8mg6-RSdeJTliLz5OafkIDQCxSBaZF3WDIF-t-bB3h73sDMry4JL6NaT7llwVVoL3MQw&__tn__=-]K-R
https://www.facebook.com/FallenFirefightersMemorialEurekaCA/?__cft__[0]=AZXdUhrazQUIZwzVYP_o0-_4vd1Fzf9vW-dU2u6SvWijZlF15538OtFP1z3W9id4lZjjSYQgfh0O-fRJmveEc-VHZ3LanPXlCYL9UINHqQLxouz8my-N7mG-j5xRz5hBVWKdV9Vg34-BfI2nbR3_sejo93_n0WAtOoy_PVqsObrjPW1DKpKKB460AZXKT2pUmXw&__tn__=kK-R
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/613fc7a8d05e571077a5248c/1631569833025/09132021+Memorial+Vandalism.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/humboldtbayfire/?__cft__[0]=AZUazSUkrGNpVgjLIYsljO3ETCnl0bCbNDpEmcOd9J_65GLGdEgtqwiyNhIPAvVrF7rliHv2hWnswLLGo5gZ5G_Sgyd_A2x4-vdmQpJFecqsUEw97lpJu62FsLpvaKkPprLctg5XU9zo9ijqAXpI1OuJ&__tn__=kK-R


HBF Water Rescue Swimmer

Saves Man from Elk River

Slough

At 7:42 p.m. Humboldt Bay Fire was

dispatched to report of a male floating in

the water of the Elk River Slough near

Pound Road. 

 Engine 8112 was the first to arrive on scene

and the Rescue Swimmer located a

passerby who was able to dictate the rough

location of the patient.

The Swimmer deployed from the shoreline

into the water while another Rescue

Swimmer from Engine 8114 deployed from

the Highway 101 access point, both

Swimmers approaching the patient from

either end of the slough. The Swimmers

quickly reached the patient, grabbing him

by the shoulder. The patient was alive, but

hypothermic and unresponsive. The

Swimmers quickly swam the patient back

to shore, where three awaiting Rescue

Swimmers helped get the patient out of

the water and his wet clothing. 

Read the full story here.

 

As a result of a miraculous field save on August

4, 2021, Rescue Swimmer Michael Tyson has

been awarded both the California Ambulance

Association’s Star of Life Award and the

American Red Cross’ Lifesaving Award.

 

The American Red Cross honored Michael in a

virtual ceremony September 28th and the Star

of Life Ceremony will be held October 19, 2021. 

 

Humboldt Bay Fire is proud of Rescue Swimmer

Tyson’s actions which directly resulted in a life

saved. We are honored and grateful for the

national recognition he has received, and vow to

continue offering this level of service to our

community. 

 

https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/610ae7d17b4bae43c8088ad6/1628104658172/08042021+Water+Rescue.pdf


Just before 11:17am, employees of Humboldt

Waste Management Authority’s waste transfer

station on the 1000 block of West Hawthorne

Street saw smoke rising from a rubbish pile

inside of their warehouse, triggering an

evacuation and 911 response.

 

Crews were able to gain fire control and knock

down the majority of the fire within the first 20

minutes. Shortly thereafter, as fans slowly

ventilated the structure of smoke, a HWMA

employee was able to assist crews in aerating

the smoldering rubbish with an excavator

allowing the crews to completely douse the pile

and ensure no hot spots remained to re-ignite.

 

Ready full story here.

Commercial Fire at Humboldt Waste

Management Authority

At 4:06p.m. on Tuesday, September 21 Humboldt

Bay Fire crews were dispatched to a structure fire

on the 2000 block of Fairfield Street in Eureka.

 

Upon entry, the crew was able to isolate the fire to

the room of origin and quickly extinguish the

flames. Additionally, they were able to close the

doors to a second bedroom and bathroom,

significantly minimizing smoke damage to those

locations. These protective measures go far in

helping to salvage uninvolved areas of property.

 

There were no human or animal injuries as a result

of this fire.

 

Read the full story here.

 

Structure Fire, 2000 Block of

Fairfield Street

On August 10, 2021 at 7:10 A.M. units from

Humboldt Bay Fire responded to a reported

structure fire on the 1400 Block of B Street in

Eureka. A Eureka Police Officer on patrol in the

area arrived moments after the dispatch and

reported that all occupants had self-evacuated

from the structure. The officer reported that

there was smoke coming from the second floor

of the two-story residence.

 

Fire personnel were on scene for approximately

two hours. Fire investigators determined the

fire was accidental and most likely caused by

an ignition source too close to improperly

stored combustible liquids in the attic area.

 

Humboldt Bay Fire would like to remind

everyone to store flammable and combustible

liquids such as paints, solvents, and other such

liquids in approved containers in areas away

from of living spaces.

 

Read the full story here 

Structure fire, 1400 Block of B Street

Structure Fires

https://www.facebook.com/Humboldt-Waste-Management-Authority-117747981620222/?__cft__[0]=AZWmqfVFBV8FQVpTTjf3k4ohwntQrglEPc3_VqZtxAGZo5YpEr-ytXgKo5F8TPXlRYjxHQ3KaIQodMYqAP-BkjLMjncwnF0QXic2H3Sgt37Er1c_bh_ipqSi0OkANv1Cv9A-Xm1su0ljywpZe3PHfHEu0OC-t5rIKreNoItpR9WEEJJnHpIB6OLdomm6kwk5tLU&__tn__=kK-R
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/615b22706d09d221ea9a72b6/1633362545155/09142021+Commercial+Strucutre+Fire+1000+Block+of+West+Hawthorne.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/615b22a3a997ed4896d7c00d/1633362595263/09212021+Structure+Fire+2000+block+of+Fairfield.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/eurekapd/?__cft__[0]=AZURIJBWIFsdlvPdPTr1qqHovIJIIoPKCRhfMIPISTaMZ2rLPP6VEgbcLIKzh6bMopRNQ2ZP1HxKCUbIyANT5qypuCemBTUamTqkhmC8aN6oWkk_iqHG3qMWq_wNtS-K2GBVQwJKMwwm0CqrS5piXjhfrxw1-EHUXNkztmYeZhI9dOT1K4McDhXz_UnqXO0z-yk&__tn__=kK-R
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/6113f5ed1b2df10b61198319/1628698093790/08102021+Structure+Fire+1400+block+B+Street.pdf
https://static1.squarespace.com/static/56e463a645bf2119aa5475d8/t/6113f5ed1b2df10b61198319/1628698093790/08102021+Structure+Fire+1400+block+B+Street.pdf


FIREIFGHTER IN FOCUS
A D M I N I S T R A T I V E  A S S I S T A N T

K A C Y  T O N K I N

I was born and raised in Humboldt County, growing up in the small town of Willow Creek,

where my parents and all 4 of my grandparents still reside. I graduated from St. Bernard’s

High School in 2008 and decided to stay local for college, where I earned my Bachelors of

Science degree in Business Administration with a focus in accounting from Humboldt State

in May 2013. With that, I began working in the accounting department at George Petersen

Insurance Agency which is where I remained until June of this year when I accepted a

position with Humboldt Bay Fire. 

Although, still relatively new to the department it has been a great start here at Humboldt

Bay Fire. I had previously worked with our Executive Secretary, Jenna Harris, for many years

at Jitter Bean Coffee Company during high school and college and was happy to be

reacquainted with her and have a familiar face. In my short time here, I have learned so

much about the department and all they do. In addition to continuing to tap into my

accounting skills, I also have taken on tasks in many other facets, including preparing this

newsletter, which I hope you enjoy.  

Outside of work, my passions include my family, friends, outdoors and travel. I have an 11-

year-old son, Brayden, who, of course, is my whole world. Together we enjoy riding our bikes,

snowboarding and camping and he is quite the card shark. My fiancé, Kory, and I enjoy

hiking, camping and traveling, especially with Brayden and our 2 dogs, Lady and Remy, and

just recently completed a very large DIY remodel of our house. My family means the world to

me and I am very close with my parents and grandparents. My mom and dad are always

quick to agree to any of my wild adventures from travels to chasing waterfalls to running half

marathons or Tough Mudders with me. 

I am excited to continue working at Humboldt Bay Fire and for all that I will experience and

learn as well as getting to know all the wonderful people we have here in the fire service.



Strike team

 

Humboldt Bay Fire was out serving our greater community this

quarter, starting July 16. 

They started at the CAL FIRE Trinidad station providing coverage,

and were later dispatched to Weott, Bridgeville, and Fortuna. 

On July 23, they battled the Island Mountain Fire near Raff Creek

Rd, southeast of Alderpoint. It burned through the night and

consumed 25 acres before fire crews fully contained and

extinguished it. 

Engine 8136 returned home July 31 for a quick 30 hours before

being sent out on immediate need to the Dixie fire on August 2.

Engine 8136 was sent out to assist on the Dixie Fire from August 2nd – 22nd. They joined up with

a Task Force of Type 3 and 6 engines from, Selma, Thule River, Fortuna, Colinga and a Task Force

Leader from North Central Fire. During Engine 8136’s time on the fire they assisted in firing

operations, structure protection, water shuttle, hose line construction and mop up. They worked

primarily in the area’s of Lake Almanor and Janesville. This fire presented many challenges to the

Dixie Fire Incident command. Severe drought conditions, high winds and high temperatures

contributed to its growth. With more than 1,000 structures destroyed our hearts go out to the 

Californians who have lost

their homes in this massive

fire. Humboldt Bay Fire sends

Engines to help fight

California’s wildfires every year.

We are happy to aid other

communities during their

time of need as we know

there may be a time when we

have to call on the rest of

California to help us.

Arley Allen

Engineer

Engine 8136 went back out for

station coverage on September 24

covering Cal Fire Trinidad Station

and returned home again on the

30th.



UNION SPOTLIGHT

H U M B O L D T  B A Y  F I R E F I G H T E R S  L O C A L  6 5 2

Our local 652 Professional Fire Fighters Union is affiliated with the International Association of Fire

Fighters and is part of Humboldt Del Norte Central Labor Council. Our goal is to work with our

administration, parent agencies, and local partners to promote a safe and healthy work environment

that will foster and retain quality employees who can best serve our community.

This month we wanted to talk about the benefits of Bystander Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR). 

According to the CDC, heart disease is a leading cause of death in the U.S. While heart disease is on

the rise, CPR can help save lives. Hundreds of thousands of people suffer cardiac arrests outside of a

hospital each year. Sadly, a vast majority of them die. However, when properly and promptly

performed, CPR can dramatically improve a person’s chance of survival if it is started within 2 minutes

of the person going down. 

Anyone can learn CPR and everyone should. It is a very simple skill that can allow you to help a patient

if someone ever does go down around you. Some of your Local 652 members teach CPR classes locally.

You can reach out to Humboldt Bay Fire’s main office at (707) 441-4000 to see if there are any up-

coming classes with openings if you decide you want to be someone who will take action in an

emergency.

Studies have shown that two critical links in the “chain of survival” are early CPR and early activation of

the emergency resources in the area. Brain death occurs approximately four to six minutes after the

heart stops beating. Compressions effectively keeps blood flowing and provides oxygen to the brain

and other vital organs, giving the victim a better chance for full recovery. 

Another important link in the chain is early defibrillation. CPR classes will teach you how to use a Basic

Life Support (BLS) Automated External Defibrillator (AED). These devices can recognize certain heart

rhythms and let you know if shocking the patient would be beneficial or not. 

Often with cardiac arrest calls, our dispatchers will now ask if CPR is being done and if it hasn’t been

started, they will walk the bystander through how to perform CPR. This is another reason why taking a

CPR class could be very beneficial. Even if you take the class once and don’t use it for years, you will

likely remember big learning points and the dispatcher will be able to guide you through the rest

easier. 

Lastly, don’t let fear of performing the wrong action, contracting an infectious disease from mouth-to-

mouth and legal implications prevent you from helping a patient who is in cardiac arrest. These

concerns and many more are discussed in most CPR classes. There is a decreased likelihood of

contracting infectious diseases with “compression-only CPR,” in which no mouth-to-mouth breathing

is performed. Also, many countries, including the United States, have passed “The Good Samaritan

Law” that protects lay providers in instances of unsuccessful CPR attempts. 

Thanks for reading and thanks for considering signing up for a CPR class.

 



Your Humboldt Bay Firefighters are committed to community service

through leadership, vision, and integrity. Providing that service in

today’s world gets increasingly complicated with advances in

technology, a changing community, and different hazards faced by

our community. A solid training program that addresses these issues,

as well as the ‘traditional’ emergencies that firefighters are called to

handle allows Humboldt Bay Fire to continually improve in our

service delivery mission. In 2020, Humboldt Bay Firefighters logged

almost 12,000 hours of training, in topics ranging from hose and

ladder drills to Emergency Medical Services to auto extrication to

technical rescue, among others.

In August of this year, your firefighters participated in a

confined space rescue drill. Technical rescues such as these

require a thorough knowledge in ropes and knots, raising

and lowering rope systems, atmospheric monitoring, and

patient packaging techniques. Humboldt Bay Fire serves as

a standby rescue service to local organizations who make

confined space entries as part of the service that they

provide. This rescue standby requires all of Humboldt Bay

Fire to participate in one confined space entry drill annually.

The drill, proctored by HBF Urban Search and Rescue Team

member and Engineer Adam Bumgardner, simulated a

rescue of an electrocution victim from within a confined

space. Crews had to assess the scene, monitor the

atmosphere within the space, and develop and execute a

rescue plan based on the conditions that they found.

In September of this year, the crews participated in a flammable liquid fire suppression drill. Fires

involving flammable liquids are especially volatile because they cannot be extinguished by water alone,

but require the use of specialized firefighting foam applied at a specific rate with a specific technique.

It is important for your firefighters to be familiar with these techniques because of the large amount of

flammable liquids such as gasoline in and around our community. The drill, proctored by HBF Training

Captain Bret Banducci, simulated a gasoline spill involved in fire due to a damaged distribution pipe.

Crews had to assess the scene, request more resources, extinguish the simulated fire using simulated

firefighting foam, and control the leak safely, based on the conditions that they encountered on the

scene.

Department Training

These are just two recent examples of the training that Humboldt Bay Firefighters participate in. Your

firefighters participate in training evolutions like those described above throughout the year. This 

training ensures that the

firefighters are operationally

prepared to mitigate any

emergency within our

community, and demonstrates

how we are continually striving

to improve our service delivery. 

Nick Launius

Battalion Chief



DISPATCHER IN FOCUS

M E E T  A M A N D A

Amanda has recently started

with Eureka Police/Humboldt

Bay Fire Dispatch as of

September 2021. Amanda was

born in Pinole, CA and moved

to Humboldt in 2012. Amanda

comes with some special skills

as she is currently a Volunteer

Firefighter/EMT with Samoa

Peninsula Fire District! We are

lucky to have her knowledge. 

Amanda’s favorite thing about

dispatching so far is the

variety of calls that come in

and how quickly the calls for

service change for each

discipline. While being a first 

responder is not new to Amanda, she is excited to be the FIRST first

responder for a change. 

When not training in dispatch, Amanda is busy being a mother, wife,

volunteer firefighter and EMT. She enjoys cooking, baking, playing pool,

exercising and being outdoors. 



The 2021 Battle of the Badges results are in ...

We saw a total of 196 donors.

588 Lives were saved.

24 Local agencies participated.

1st Place winner - Humboldt County Sheriff's Office

2nd Place winner - Eureka Police Department

3rd Place winner - Humboldt Bay Fire

4th Place winner - CHP - Humboldt

4th place winner - Blue Lake Rancheria

 

THANK YOU TO EVERYONE IN OUR COMMUNITY THAT

PARTICIPATED IN SAVING LIVES!

 

Special thanks to Captain Brian Stephens with EPD,

Humboldt County Sheriff William Honsel and Nazy Javid for

spending the day helping us promote the importance of

saving lives through blood donation. We appreciate

everything you do to make our community better!

 

Above: Fire Chief Robertson receiving a plaque from
Deanna Vallee, Donor Recruiter with the Blood Bank

https://www.facebook.com/HumboldtSheriff/?__cft__[0]=AZUdLFXjA0BIqHaBitXevzoK8XJTGJiPaG02VEfDdN51oN0Mnm5MnEw-ysDDLogoamGonLnu6q9fPhJnlqldv4mSqf-H-qr297nYVprE364aNFu0AUuYNrrmwAd04XPIDN_Eu2WQ0VVX-Sb-H4hRp7r1VBt5qX3Qmo1Km3oPbDBz7CSNX1bvFYHyVtINfwiT18y5E_1m9PmVDxJhZB7xuEpp4ZcmQB7NbhGxsarwH5lUd-SAFJHT01MbmdODhyb3C_8&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/eurekapd/?__cft__[0]=AZUdLFXjA0BIqHaBitXevzoK8XJTGJiPaG02VEfDdN51oN0Mnm5MnEw-ysDDLogoamGonLnu6q9fPhJnlqldv4mSqf-H-qr297nYVprE364aNFu0AUuYNrrmwAd04XPIDN_Eu2WQ0VVX-Sb-H4hRp7r1VBt5qX3Qmo1Km3oPbDBz7CSNX1bvFYHyVtINfwiT18y5E_1m9PmVDxJhZB7xuEpp4ZcmQB7NbhGxsarwH5lUd-SAFJHT01MbmdODhyb3C_8&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/humboldtbayfire/?__cft__[0]=AZUdLFXjA0BIqHaBitXevzoK8XJTGJiPaG02VEfDdN51oN0Mnm5MnEw-ysDDLogoamGonLnu6q9fPhJnlqldv4mSqf-H-qr297nYVprE364aNFu0AUuYNrrmwAd04XPIDN_Eu2WQ0VVX-Sb-H4hRp7r1VBt5qX3Qmo1Km3oPbDBz7CSNX1bvFYHyVtINfwiT18y5E_1m9PmVDxJhZB7xuEpp4ZcmQB7NbhGxsarwH5lUd-SAFJHT01MbmdODhyb3C_8&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/CHPHumboldt/?__cft__[0]=AZUdLFXjA0BIqHaBitXevzoK8XJTGJiPaG02VEfDdN51oN0Mnm5MnEw-ysDDLogoamGonLnu6q9fPhJnlqldv4mSqf-H-qr297nYVprE364aNFu0AUuYNrrmwAd04XPIDN_Eu2WQ0VVX-Sb-H4hRp7r1VBt5qX3Qmo1Km3oPbDBz7CSNX1bvFYHyVtINfwiT18y5E_1m9PmVDxJhZB7xuEpp4ZcmQB7NbhGxsarwH5lUd-SAFJHT01MbmdODhyb3C_8&__tn__=kK-y-R
https://www.facebook.com/nazyjavid/?__cft__[0]=AZUdLFXjA0BIqHaBitXevzoK8XJTGJiPaG02VEfDdN51oN0Mnm5MnEw-ysDDLogoamGonLnu6q9fPhJnlqldv4mSqf-H-qr297nYVprE364aNFu0AUuYNrrmwAd04XPIDN_Eu2WQ0VVX-Sb-H4hRp7r1VBt5qX3Qmo1Km3oPbDBz7CSNX1bvFYHyVtINfwiT18y5E_1m9PmVDxJhZB7xuEpp4ZcmQB7NbhGxsarwH5lUd-SAFJHT01MbmdODhyb3C_8&__tn__=kK-y-R


Halloween safety Tips

Daylight savings
WRITTEN BY AMY CONLIN

This is your reminder to change your

smoke detector batteries! We recommend

changing your batteries along with your

clocks, and Daylight savings ends at 2 a.m.

on November 7th. So when you change

your clocks, change your batteries! Smoke

detectors save lives.

Change your batteries 11.07.21

Check labels for flame retardant

material

Prevent tripping, keep hemlines short.

Avoid loose and baggy sleeves and

pants

Be visible. Costumes should be made

of a light colored material or have

glow in the dark reflective tape.

avoid a mask and use face paint

instead. 

Use a battery powered light, not

candle to light up your jack-o’-lantern

Remove objects from your yard that

may be hazard to trick-or-treaters

If you are out driving- watch for trick-

or-treaters who may be too busy to

watch out for you.

closely inspect all candy before

allowing children to eat it. Discard any

unwrapped candy or treats. 

When picking your costume keep these

safety tips in mind:

Tips for Halloween Night:



NO BURNING PLEASE
BURN  SUSEPNS ION  ST I L L  IN  EFFECT

Humboldt Bay Fire would like to remind everyone that

“Residential” burn permits have been suspended within its

boundaries. This suspension is concurrent with the Cal Fire

burn suspension effective July 1, 2021. 

The suspension typically continues until sometime in October,

depending on weather, wildfire and available fire suppression

resources. 

This burn suspension is subject to CAL FIRE regulation and is

put in place to address the seasonal menace of wildfire and its

potential to destroy life and property. The burning suspension

will include all of the area within Humboldt Bay Fire’s

boundaries including areas within the Eureka city limits and

Humboldt Fire District #1. 

CPR/ CPR & FIRST AID

CLASSES

Humboldt Bay Fire will continue offering a

hybrid model for CPR and First Aid classes

due to the ongoing Covid-19 pandemic. In

this model of CPR, the student receives a

link via e-mail to complete the

instructional training at their own pace, in

the comfort of their own home! Once

complete, a one on one visit is required to

demonstrate the hands on skills. 

We are hoping to bring back in person

classes soon!  Please call (707) 441-4000 to

ask about scheduling.

 



Fire Prevention Week

View full details of our schedule of events for Fire Prevention

Week here and make sure to join us in the fun!

http://www.hbfire.org/fire-prevention-week-2021


ANNIVERSARIES & RETIREMENTS

Anniversaries
Engineer Jeff Broberg, 25 yrs (August) 
Fire Chief Sean Robertson, 23 yrs (August) 
Captain Brooks Conner, 19 yrs (August) 
Captain Chris Mitchell, 19 yrs (August) 
Engineer Matt McFarland, 19 yrs (August) 
Captain Kris Kalman, 12 yrs (September) 
Engineer Arly Allen, 12 yrs (September) 
Engineer Hank Stoffers. 12 yrs (September) 

 

Retirements
none

https://www.facebook.com/humboldtbayfire/
https://www.instagram.com/humboldtbayfire/
http://www.hbfire.org/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFIHT6My0Bq_E0Og7MBwKzQ?fbclid=IwAR3BvJWMe9dvN4xfFGF0hgltTBNLbB55NlWFKHraGOZiCpjJhnykJXikH2g
https://twitter.com/humboldtbayfire?lang=en


FOR MORE CONTENT 

SUBSCRIBE TO OUR YOUTUBE CHANNEL 

CLICK HERE TO GO TO

YOUTUBE

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCFIHT6My0Bq_E0Og7MBwKzQ?fbclid=IwAR04afLa5vBUqKeJJRKz9RCcKElN4CyLElbqCLlmAP9EwW9oAZYlxOajMjk



